
June 24, 2025 

Ms. Chelsea Goates 
Fort Bend County Engineering 
301 Jackson St., Suite 401 
Richmond, TX 77469 
281-633-7500

Re: Amandera – Ph 1 Detention/Mitigation and Outfall Channel (BGE Project No. 13545-00) 
Fort Bend County MUD No. 210 
Detour Request Letter for Beadle Lane between FM 723 and Stratman Road 

Dear Ms. Chelsea Goates: 

BGE, Inc., on behalf of Fort Bend County Municipal Utility District No. 210, are submitting the detour 
plan to allow closure of Beadle Lane between the period of July 21, 2025 through project completion. With 
the construction of the “Amandera Phase 1 Detention/Mitigation Basins and Outfall Channel” project, there 
will be continued construction activities on and around Beadle Lane in the area designated on attached 
detour plan and we believe it is in the best interest for public safety to close the high-speed two-lane road 
for a year’s period. Such construction activities include the installation of culverts across Beadle Lane and 
constant crossing of the road while hauling excavated material with heavy equipment.  

BGE, Inc. is also working with Fort Bend County Engineering and Drainage District on the review and 
approval of construction plans titled, “Amandera Parkway and Beadle Lane Street Dedication,” that will 
include the reconstruction of approximately 3,200 linear feet of Beadle Lane. The construction of this project 
is anticipated to begin in September 2025 and be complete and accepted by Fort Bend County in July 2026.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to email me at DTiffany@bgeinc.com or call at 832-913-4115. 

Sincerely,  

Drew Tiffany, P.E. 
Sr. Project Manager 
BGE, Inc. 

CC:  Rick Staigle, Fort Bend County 
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